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REGION OF OTTAWA-CARLETON REPORT
RÉGION D’OTTAWA-CARLETON RAPPORT

Our File/N/Réf. 03 07-98-0119
Your File/V/Réf.

DATE 14 November 1998

TO/DEST. Coordinator, Planning and Environment Committee

FROM/EXP. Wendy Stewart, Regional Councillor, Ward 16

SUBJECT/OBJET RECOGNITION OF THE RIDEAU WATERWAY AS A
CANADIAN HERITAGE RIVER

REPORT RECOMMENDATION

That Planning and Environment Committee recommend that Council support the effort to
have the Rideau Waterway from Ottawa to Kingston recognized as a Canadian Heritage
River.

BACKGROUND

In correspondence dated 17 July 1998, Mr. Cam McNeil, Chairman of the Coordinating
Committee for the Rideau Waterway, requested the Region support its efforts to have the Rideau
Waterway recognized as a Canadian Heritage River.  This correspondence, together with
information on the Canadian Heritage River System (CHRS), is held on file in the Regional
Clerk’s office.

DISCUSSION

The CHRS is a way of recognizing and celebrating Canada’s outstanding rivers.  The designation
gives municipalities and businesses a marketing opportunity to use or not to use as they see fit.
Recognition brings with it awareness and status because the system as a whole is promoted
nationally and internationally.  By helping to attract visitors, recognition helps attract jobs,
residents and economic development.  The annual economic benefits attributable to the CHRS in
1997 was estimated at $32 million.

There is absolutely no downloading of cost to municipalities.  There is no regulatory aspect to the
recognition at all.  There is no power to change, over-ride or alter any existing municipal
responsibility, regulation or decision-making power.  There is no effect on private property rights.

Heritage rivers do require a management plan, and in the Rideau’s case, this will be the existing
Rideau Canal Management Plan (1996).  It has already been accepted as the management
guidelines to be used following the Rideau’s recognition.  It is the product of extensive public and
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municipal consultation all along the waterway, already in use for two years.  There will be
absolutely no change in management from what exists now.

For more information, a letter from Don Gibson, National Manager of the CHRS explaining more
fully what the Heritage River designation means, and does not mean, has been appended to this
report.

CONCLUSION

This effort to designate the Rideau waterway has the full moral and logistical support of the
Rideau Valley Conservation Authority, Parks Canada (Rideau Canal Office) and the Cataraqui
Region Conservation Authority.  The nominating committee is in the process of documenting the
broad public support expressed through community associations, historical societies,
environmental groups, boating and recreational associations, municipalities, political leaders from
all levels, chambers of commerce and individuals.  A resolution of support from the Regional
Municipality of Ottawa-Carleton would become part of this record.

I would urge Planning and Environment Committee and Council to support this endeavour.

Approved by
W. Stewart

Attach. ( 1 )






